
Memorandum of Understanding 
between 

Tennessee Valley Authority 
and the 

Engineering Association, Inc.   
regarding 

TVA Medical and Dental Benefits for 2024 

Tennessee Valley Authority (TVA) and the Engineering Association, Inc. (EA) agree to 
the following: 

Plan Design Changes Effective January 1, 2024: 

• Coverage under Express Scripts for applicable diabetes equipment (continuous
glucose monitors and insulin pumps) to simplify access to care.

• Preventive coverage of 3D mammograms to align with coverage of traditional
mammograms.

• Implementation of cost sharing for COVID testing due to the termination of the
Covid-19 Public Health Emergency as of May 11, 2023, to align with other
diagnostic services.

• Increase deductibles for CDHP plan.  Increase in-network deductibles to: $1,600
Individual / $3,200 Family.  Increase out-of-network deductibles to: $3,200
Individual / $6,400 Family.

It is agreed that these plan design changes will begin with the 2024 plan year. 

TVA Contributions for 2024: 

• TVA’s contribution to the total premium cost of medical and dental plans for
2024 will be consistent with the MOU dated October 2021 on TVA Medical and
Dental Benefits for 2022 through 2024.

• Premiums for the 2024 Plan Year are outlined in Appendix A attached to this
MOU.

(date) Carolyn Wilson  (date) Will Trumm 
Vice President 
Labor Supply & Partnerships 
Tennessee Valley Authority 

Valley-Wide President  
Engineering Association, Inc. 
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Appendix A - 2024 EA Medical and Dental Contributions
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